Minutes – Subject to final approval at November 2014 Meeting.
Australian Flyball Association Inc. – Minutes of Meeting held on 6th October 2014.

Present: Richard Mellon, Ian Gauntlett, Brian Lindsay, Julie Pamplin, Carolyn Shrives, Phil Lea, Jennifer Crane, Pat Byrne, Jenny Millar, Robyn Addie, Penny Lloyd, Tim Slade, and Anne Coleman.

Apologies: Josh Ellen, Catherine Stroop and Ian Kendt.
Meeting Opened at 7.30 pm via Go to Meetings Conference. 
ITEM 2 - Starred Items.
The following Items were adopted without discussion:

      1) Minutes of September Meeting 

 2) Renewals of Memberships 

 3) Treasurers Report. –End September bank balance $12558 plus Investment Account balances $37126.51. 
 4) Correspondence Out.
ITEM 3 Correspondence In.
i) Letter of resignation as a Judge received from Rosie Milton. Rosie’s resignation had been accepted with regret and a thank you letter sent for her long service as a Judge.

ii) The Dog Incident Sub Committee had received the required training log from Fletch - CRN 609C after his retraining period. The Log had been accepted as satisfying the requirement to demonstrate retraining. Flitch’s performance would however continue to be monitored till Feb 2015. 
iii) Submission received from two members suggesting that the AFA look at introducing electronic rather than hard copy postal voting for Rule changes at future AGMs. The Committee agreed to adopt this option whilst retaining the hard copy form option for any member who did not have Internet Access. Implementation was referred to the Web Team.
ITEM 4. Sanctioned Events. 
Following events sanctioned:
Demo – Tassie Flying Paws – Sunday 5th October – Dogs Day Out – Rosny Barn Farm Eastlands Tassie.

Demos – Purina Sydney Sixers Games – Dec 19th, Dec 29th, Jan 9th and Jan 14th – Sydney Cricket grounds outside members gate.

Comp – Dover Gardens – 1st November 14 – Dovember Dash – Quick Rd Mitchell Park S.A. 

Comp – Para District – 6th Dec 2014 – Christmas Romp V111 – Jenkins Reserve Salisbury S.A. 

ITEM 5 – New Members.

Following new Members were approved: 
Yolanda Wong, Sunshine Day, Tony Fletcher, Juanita Spinelli, Katie Abbott, Lilian Cookson and Ellen Jarvio. 
ITEM 6 – Administrative Matters.

i) The Committee noted that the Rule Book had now been reprinted and agreed that copies be made available to all members of Committee, all Judges, all accredited timekeepers, regular AFA Representatives and Club coordinators. Copies also to be sent to all new Members. Other members are able to purchase copies at $6 each.
ii) The Committee noted that two new Farmtek Light sets had been ordered and a deposit of $US 15,000 paid. The estimated delivery date was around end October / early November.

iii) Supervisory Judge recommends Robyn Addie advance to Practical Judging in ring. Approved.
ITEM 7 – General Business
6 (a) Report from Dog Incident Sub Committee.
Nil to Report.
6 (b) – Report from Rules Sub Committee.
The Rules Sub Committee had reviewed the “Hosting Sanctioned Competition Guidelines Document” and submitted a revised document, which contained a number of amendments and additions to reflect current Rules and processes. Several members indicated that they had noted a small number of typos - corrections to be sent to Ian Gauntlett for inclusion in final version. The Committee accepted the updated Document and asked that it be uploaded to Web when finalised.
The Sub Committee also reported that it had reviewed the limited entry competition rules for determining entry cut off. The Sub Committee reported they had been unable to come up with a more appropriate alternative other than the possible adoption of the NAFA approach that was to place all entries in a hat and draw up to the minimum. The Sub Committee recommended that the existing Rules for team elimination be retained. Several members of the Committee felt that this continued to be inequitable to larger Clubs and indicated a preference for the NAFA approach. The matter was put to the vote and a majority of the Committee supported retaining existing Rules. CARRIED. In discussing this matter the Committee noted that as the sport grew and developed competition sizes were likely to increase and that it was in the sports best interests to encourage competition hosts to move to a two-ring option rather than restrict entries to a maximum number of teams. Suggestion made that in future the Committee might ask Clubs that sought to restrict entries whether there was a logistic reason such as limited available space and encourage the possible use of two rings.
The Sub Committee reported it had also reviewed the wording in the Competition Guidelines Document re Start tapes and had agreed to develop additional wording to go into the Guidelines document dealing with secure fastening and types of material and alternatives to tapes, including painted distance marks on ground. Wording to be included in revised Draft.
6 (c) –Call for any special budget allocations for 2015.
Pat advised the Committee that further work was planned on the AFA Web site and Data Base in 2014/15 and she would bring forward a Budget proposal at the November Meeting.
The Committee noted that they had already approved the purchase of two additional sets of Timing Lights at a broad cost of $US 20,000, including freight.  
6 (d) – Reconsideration of Nationals Timing Decision and associated matters.
The Committee reconsidered its earlier decision to conduct future Nationals requiring a minimum 12 months between Nationals. It was pointed out that with the current cycle of Melbourne in November and Sydney March/April the result will be only 3 Nationals every 5 years. 
Richard pointed out that the Sponsorship Agreement that the AFA has with Purina requires us to conduct a Nationals Competition each calendar year. It was noted that whilst it was possible under the existing pattern of Nationals for a Melbourne Nations in November to be followed by a Canberra Nationals in Feb this had actually never occurred – and the Committee had the power not to approve such a short interval between Nationals. 
The Committee noted that there was a history of an annual Nationals competition in Australia and that members seemed to like competing at the Nationals. 

The Committee agreed to revert to the objective of hosting a Nationals Championship each calendar year and to remove the requirement for there to be a minimum of 12 months between Nationals. 
The Committee also agreed to the idea of approaching Purina re the possibility on hosting a Nationals outside of a major Show but with other options such as “live streaming” to ensure promotion of sponsors.  This was seen as likely to encourage other Clubs to consider bidding to host Nationals.
.
6 (e) – Revised draft of Nationals Guidelines.
The Committee noted that there were two documents dealing with Nationals Planning. The Rules contained a Policy document containing the issues that were seen as mandatory in the Planning of a National Championship and there was a longer Guidelines document that added suggestions for the organising Club to consider. It was agreed that both documents should be updated and retained. The Committee noted that the redraft of the Guidelines submitted by Kylie had two options for dealing with requests to change seed times after entries were closed. One option allowed times to be changed up until two weeks before Nationals and the second indicated no changes would be accepted. After discussion the Committee voted and the majority view was no changes after entries closed. Secretary to redraft Guidelines to reflect latest decisions re Nationals planning. Redraft to come to Committee when ready.
6 (f) Membership Survey.

The Committee noted the Draft Survey Form produced by Tim. Members of the Committee had suggested several amendments to the questions and format and Tim agreed to update the Survey and to implement a trail run using the Committee as the voting audience. 
6 (g) – Supervisory Judge update.

Three expressions of interest had been received - from Ian Kendt, Sue Norton and Emma LeCras. The Committee agreed to appoint a Selection Panel that would interview the 3 candidates and make recommendations to Committee. The Chair called for volunteers and Tim, Robyn and Anne agreed to form the interview panel. Members of the Committee were asked to send to the panel any suggestions for questions to be put to applicants. Questions to be submitted by Friday the 10th October with view to interviews being held prior to next Meeting.
6 (h) – Officials for 2015 Nationals.
The Committee noted the recommendations from the host Club that Geoff Brown be the NAFA Judge; that Steve Pitt be appointed as Supervisory Judge; and that Jo Slade and Time Slade be the other Judges. It was also recommended that Catherine Stroop be one of the AFA Representatives with a second yet to be nominated.
The Chair asked members to indicate if they supported the nomination of Geoff Brown as the NAFA judge – unanimous support.

The Chair then asked if members supported the recommendation of Steve Pitt as Supervising Judge. Several members indicated they felt that the appointed AFA Supervisory Judge should be given the option to undertake this role. Others indicated they supported this OR alternatively the appointment of an AFA Senior Judge rather than a Level 1 Judge. Matter put to vote and majority favoured the Supervisory or Senior Judge option. 

 Some members of the Committee also questioned the planned appointment of 3 Judges from Queensland when there were other Senior or Level 1 Judges from other states who had indicated availability. Suggestion was made that the host club be asked to ensure at least one Judge appointment from a second state. 

The Committee was then asked to consider the recommended AFA Rep – Catherine Stroop – unanimous support. Hosts to be asked to nominate a second Rep. 
The Committee also dealt with the appointment of the required AFA Representative on the Planning Committee – agreed that Carolyn would be the AFA representative on planning Committee. 
6 (I) – Recognition Awards for long serving Judges.

The Committee noted the suggestion from a member that long service awards be introduced for the two Judges that had resigned after more than 10 years service. The Committee noted that both Judges had already received thank you letters from the Committee for their service and that in both cases they had also already been recognised for their various services to AFA by the award of Life Membership  – the highest honour possible. After discussion it was agreed that no new award should be introduced.  
6 (j) – Queensland Complaint re circumstances and events at recent Redfest Competition.
The Committee noted a number of Reports submitted by involved officials outlining the circumstances that had arisen at the recent Redfest Competition regarding contamination in the ring and the decision to relocate the ring.  The Committee had also been supplied with a copy of a letter sent to Tim Slade seeking his views on the proper decision making processes associated with decisions at competitions. Tim indicated he had replied to the members indicating that decisions were in the hands of the Competition organiser, the appointed Judges and the AFA Representative. The Committee noted that the decisions at Redfest had indeed been taken by the correctly indicated Officials. The Committee also noted that the letter from the Redfest Club expressing concerns regarding the reactions of some members and the resulting frustrations – leading to the clubs decision to cease to be involved with flyball. The Committee regretted that the events had lead to such a situation but did not see how it could intervene or resolve an issue that had passed. 
6 (k) – ACT Lights problems.

The Committee noted that the ACT Lights had shown significant problems at the recent Milton Competition. Post the competition Phil had cleaned and dried the electronics in the set and had set up the lights and tested them – with totally satisfactory results. It was suspected that the problems evident at Milton may have been caused by electronic interference. Phil was in the process of contacting Mike Douglas in U.S. as he was able to explain how to test the Lights using the console to see if a problem was related to interference. The Committee agreed that if problems continued to be evident with the ACT set it would be an option to base one of the new sets in ACT.
6 (l) – Purina Competition Bids 2015.

The Committee noted that with the withdrawal of the Redfest competition application we had bids for the following Purina Competitions in 2015 – Nationals at Canberra Royal; the two Competitions at Sydney Royal Show; the Ringwood Highland Games in March and the Dandenong Show competition in November. That left one event still available. The Committee supported the 5 proposed events being sent to Purina for approval.
6 (m) – Update re AFA Headset Mikes.
The Committee noted that the existing 4 AFA headsets operational position post January 2015 was uncertain in that frequency allocations were due to change from January 2 onwards and some or all of the AFAs existing headsets may become unworkable. There was also a request to purchase two additional headsets for S.A and ACT. Research indicated that replacement headsets of good quality and operating within the new frequency could be obtained at a cost of around $500. To purchase 6 new Headsets would involve an outlay of $3000. The Committee agreed to defer any decision re replacement or new purchases till after January 2015 in order to see what happens when the new frequencies are in operation. It was agreed that if S.A wished Phil could take the NSW headset over in November, as he was down to Judge the S.A.  competition. 
7. General Business.

Carolyn asked if the AFA could now advance the $3500 Purina sponsorship to the Nationals hosts as they had costs to meet. AGREED. Carolyn to advise Pat of details for cheque.
Next meeting set for Monday 3rd November at 7.30 pm.
There being no other business the Meeting was closed at 9.50 pm.

Signed as a true record.

President.

